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OCCUPATIONALHEALTH AND SAFETY (MARITIME TNT}USTRYI

CONSEQUENTIALAMENDMENTS BILL 1993

OUTLINE

This Bill makes consequential amendments to the Seafarers
Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1992 resulting from the
Occupational Health and Safety Maritime Industry Bill 1993
(Principal Bill)

The Seafarers Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1992
provides benefits to ensure seafarers are adequately
compensated for work-related injuries, and provides
mechanisms for the rehabilitation of seafarers. -

The Principal Bill complements that Act with measures
designed to reduce the incidence of shipboard accidents and
injuries to maritime industry employees.

The Seafarers Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority (to
be reconstituted as the Seafarers Safety, Rehabilitation
and Compensation Authority) will administer the
arrangements under the Principal Bill. The Authority also
administers the Seafarers Rehabilitation and Compensation
Act 1992

The Bill effects the necessary amendments to the Seafarers
Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1992 to give the
Seafarers Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority
additional responsibilities relating to occupational health
and safety.

The Bill also appoints as a member of the Seafarers Safety
1

Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority the Chief
Executive Off icer of the Australian Maritime Safety
Authority.

FINANCIAL IMPACT STATEMENT

Phis Bill has no financial impact.
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NOTES ON CLAUSES

Clause 1: Short Title

This clause gives the short title of the Bill.

Clause 2: Commencement

This clause provides for the date of commencement of the
Bill to be the day on which the proposed occupational
Health and Safety (Maritime Industry) Act 1993 commences.

Clause 3: Amendment of the Seafarars pc.hnhilitation ai~4
Compensation Act 1992

This clause provides that the Seafarers Rehabilitation and
Compensation Act 1992 will be amended as set out in the
Schedule.

SCHEDfl&

AMENDMENTOF THE SEAFARERSREHABILITATION AND COMPENSATION
ACT 1992

Section 3 (definition of Authority)

This amendment changes the title of the Seafarers
Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority to the Seafarers
Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority. This
change of title recognises the additional responsibilities
placed on the Authority in administering the occupational
Health and Safety (Maritime Industry) Bill 1993 (Principal
Bill)

Section 3

This amendment defines the term “Australian Maritime Safety
Authority”. This term is used in section 109 of the
Seafarers Rehabilitation and Compensation Act 1992 (as
amended)

Part 8, Division 1. (Heading)

This changes the title of the Division to “Seafarers
Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority”.
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Section 103

This amendment changes the title of the Seafarers
Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority to the Seafarers
Safety, Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority.

Section 104

This section, which deals with the functions of the
Authority, has been amended to cover the additional
responsibilities placed on the Authority through the
administration of the Occupational Health and Safety
(Maritime Industry) Act 1993.

These additional responsibilities are:

to formulate policies and strategies relating to the

occupational health and safety of employees; and

to accredit occupational health and safety training

courses for health and safety representatives.

Section 109

The amendment to this section, which deals with the
constitution of the Seafarers Safety, Rehabilitation and
Compensation Authority, has the effect of placing an
additional member on the Authority. The additional member
will be the Chief Executive Officer of the Australian
Maritime Safety Authority. The Australian Maritime Safety
Authority is responsible for inspectorate functions under
the Principal Bill.

Subsection 112(1)

This amendment provides for the Chief Executive Off icer of
the Australian Maritime Safety Authority to appoint a
deputy to attend meetings of the Seafarers Safety,
Rehabilitation and Compensation Authority in the absence of
the Chief Executive Off icer. At such meetings, the deputy
is to be taken to be the member.






